
Minutes for ARC General Meeting 

Tues. November 20 2018  2:00 PM at Johnson Social Hall 
 
 
 

CALL TO ORDER: President Tom Jones called the meeting to order at 2:00 PM 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: President Tom Jones led the pledge 
 
INTRODUCTION OF NEW MEMBERS AND GUESTS:  Vice President Bob Janis 
welcomed new members. 
 
ESTABLISH A QUORUM:  A quorum was established.  
 
MEMBERSHIP: 112 members & 2 guests in attendance today.   
 
THE MINUTES FOR THE  OCTOBER  MEETING, accepted as posted  

  FINANICAL STATEMENT 
 REVENUE   Total Income     $ 17,025.86 
 EXPENSE    Total Expense              $   8,815.54 
 NET INCOME       $   8,210.54  
 
 Western Bank Checking                $89,034.26 
 BMO Bank Checking                $45,721.17 
 Total in Checking        $134,755.43 
 
RAFFLE CAR  Total Income to date                                $66,100.00 
  
PAYMENT  When making payments at the shop please do not use bills larger than $20 
 
EXPENSE FORMS  If you want to be reimbursed for ARC expenses you must use the 
expense form which is available at the monitors desk            
 
REC CENTER PAYMENT  Amount of the end of year payment will be determined when 
costs of Body Shop are known 
 
SILVER AUCTION  Rodney Stokes thanked ARC for all the help at their January 
auction and gave ARC a check for $2500. A check in sheet done by ARC member 
saved Silver from repainting someone’s car who had claimed the damage was done at 
the auction, good job. Silver has an upcoming auction and would like ARC’s help again 
 
PAINT & BODY SHOP:  Lee Schwartz said paint booth is in, mixing room is in and prep 
station is in progress. The building addition has been painted. Lee expects construction 
to be complete by January 1. Then the inspections begin.  Lee has 3 requests 1. Use of 
an airless spray gun for one day. 2. Donate Upright vacuum 3.Donate Paint Shaker   



December Lee may start some monitor training. ADCO Paint in Glendale has gone out 
of business, maybe they have some items to liquidate, stop in and take a look. 
Lee asked members to support our club and buy a Mustang Raffle Ticket. 
 
ZANE CHILDRESS  Operation today which was successful. Send him a get well card. 
Address is on Group Works. 
 
LUMINAIRES Steve & Linda Victor are selling luminaires which will be donated to the 
military families at Luke Air Force Base, The cost is $20. You can also donated cash. 
Our military families deserve our help.  
 
ARC ANGELS  ARC received a letter from a women in London thanking ARC for all the 
help with selling her mother’s SCW house, help in moving and lots of appreciated 
advice. 
 
MUSTANG  Car is on display. Tickets are $100 and only 1000 tickets will be sold. If you 
can help with showing the car and selling tickets see Tom 
    
CLOTHING  Todd Pollock has a windbreaker jacket that is available for $40 which 
includes sale tax, embroided ARC logo and your name. Must be paid in advance. 
Signup sheet is at the shop.  
Linda Victor has pink hats for sale at $15. Money goes to fight of cancer 
 
AA FORD TRUCK  The budget of $2500 has been all but spent. An anonymous donor 
has agreed to match all donations up to $2500. See Dean Lewellen if you want to 
donate. The AA Truck is an ARC restoration project. All are welcome to help in the 
restoration.  
 
ED & ELLEN ZACKO   Ed thanked ARC for all the help with the restoration of their 
boat. Especially for the use of the shop. Ed said we are all lucky to have such a great 
club. Items other than vehicles can be restored at our shop, such as boats. Ellen got 
everyone to sing along a song that says how lucky we are. CHILDREN’S BOOK   
Authored by Ed and Ellen Zacko. Book is Mike the Moose. Price is $25 of which a 
portion goes to ARC. Book available in the shop 
 
 AUDIT  ARC was audited by the IRS. We passed with flying colors and were told ARC 
has some of the best paper work of any club. 
 
CAR SHOW  The show is coming together. Need more volunteers. Meeting are Monday 
8:00 AM in the shuffle board room. 30 Canopies are on order. They cost $150 each. 
Sign up in the shop to donate toward the canopy purchase. 
 
SCRIPT  This is available at the shop to help monitors when giving tours . 
 
 
 



OFFICER ELECTION  .  
 Candidates for office: 
  President   Tom Jones 
  1st Vice President  Dean Lewellen 
  2nd Vice President  Bob Janis 
  Secretary   Kathy Swanson 
  1st Treasurer   Marilyn Underhill 
  2Nd Treasurer  Jim Hensch 
  Safety    Dave Eicke 
    All officer candidates were unopposed. No vote is required 
 
 
 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
        
 Lark breakfast 3rd Thursday 9:00 AM at Memo’s 
 ARC Breakfast every Monday 7:00 AM at Memo’s 
 Thanksgiving   Nov 22 

Rock Around the Block Dec 1  9:30 
 Grand Opening Paint & Body Shop Dec 1   2:30 

Xmas Breakfast Buffett Dec 4  8:00 
ARC monthly Meeting  Dec 4  9:30 
Merry Christmas   Dec 25 
Happy New Year   Jan 1 
Silver Auction  Peoria  Jan 10-12 
Trilogy Car Show   Jan 10-12 
Rec Center Bus Tour to Barrett Jackson Jan 16 
ARC Car Show February 9    

  
 Next Meeting December 4th  
  
Motion to Adjourn by Paul Burrier seconded by Don Schiedt 
Meeting Adjourned at 3:15  Thanks to Jan Carson, and those that helped with the Pie 
 
Jeri Oman, Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


